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Dear Parents, Carers, Students and Families 
 
Thank you to students for another fantastic week.  Attendance has improved this week and we are moving towards 
our whole school target, so thank you to all parents for their continued support with this area.  
 
Student uniform is also vastly improved. Well done to all our students. 
 
I was particularly proud this week when Marriotts won the Stevenage wide Operation Edge competition. The award 
ceremony was a fantastic experience for all involved and I am incredibly grateful to students, parents and staff for their 
hard work on this important project. Please take the time to read the article below and to look at the BBC Look East 
clip on Facebook. 
 
Have a restful weekend. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Ms B Honnor  
Headteacher  
 
 

Operation Edge 
Operation Edge was an initiative set up by Hertfordshire Constabulary to increase awareness of knife crime and 
explore the reasons, risks involved and consequences when young people carry knives. Five schools in Stevenage 
took part and entered a short film for screening and judging on Thursday this week held at Cineworld in Stevenage.  
We are very proud to announce that Marriotts won the competition.   
 
Marriotts featured on BBC Look East news after winning the top prize in the anti-knife crime competition. To view the 

clip on Marriotts Facebook page please click the link:   

https://www.facebook.com/MarriottsSchool/videos/339270523466215/?t=29n  

  
We have had the following congratulations from Terry Douris, County Councillor for Bridgewater Division 
 
“Just a brief note to congratulate the school on winning Operation Edge 2019. The fight against knife crime is one that 
we simply have to win and your school’s resolve and the production of this film which will be distributed to schools in 
Hertfordshire is an important part of that challenge.” 
 
We would like to thank the students, parents and teachers involved in the process along with Stevenage North Herts 
Constabulary for all their support and for coming up with such a great initiative. 
 
 

     
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/MarriottsSchool/videos/339270523466215/?t=29n


Freedom from Abuse 
Taking part in projects such as Operation Edge allows us to highlight current nations safeguarding concerns. It is very 
important that our students, and our parents, have an understanding of the current dangers that exist in today's 
society. With this in mind we have invited Marilyn Hawes from Freedom from Abuse to come into school on the 11th 
February to speak to each year group about the new threats that exist in today’s world around stranger danger.  This 
talk will also be delivered in the evening to interested parents. We strongly suggest you try and attend and we will be 
sending a letter out about this important event early next week. 
 
 

Word of the Week  
 
As part of the school's drive to advance the reading skills of every student we are focusing on broadening vocabulary 
by teaching key academic words explicitly in class.  To support this, we have introduced a 'Word of the Week' (WOW) 
that features key, high-frequency words used by all faculties across the school.  The aim is to use these words as 
much as possible to ensure that the precise meaning is embedded to allow students to use these words accuracy in 
academic writing and talk in their subjects. 
 
Please support your child and the school by using this word at home and challenging your child to use it accurately. 
 
 
The WOW for w/c 21st January is:  Positive 

Confident and optimistic.  Without no doubt. 

Example:  We should approach the day with a positive attitude. 
 

   
Hertfordshire Teacher Recruitment Fairs 2019 
At Teach in Herts (managed by Herts for Learning), we work on behalf of over 525 Hertfordshire shareholding schools 
to raise the profile of our job search website on which schools can manage all of their school vacancies. Encouraging 
people to career change in to teaching or to consider teaching as their first career is a vital part of our work and we 
would like you and your extended family and friends to support us in getting the word out about our next series of 
events.  
 
The Teacher Recruitment Jobs Fairs taking place in 2019 are for experienced teachers looking for teaching 
jobs in Hertfordshire, those looking to secure your first NQT teaching post or those looking for support and 
advice to return to teaching; you will be able to meet schools with vacancies face to face. There will also be an 
opportunity to meet teaching schools and university training providers face to face for an informal discussion about 
starting or changing in to a career in teaching.  There will be a series of workshops which support each of these 
groups.  Attached with this message is a flyer and further information can be found on our Teacher Recruitment 
Events pages along with a link for delegates to book on to each one of the events.  
 
To register for any of the events please click on the correct link below: 
 

Teacher Recruitment Jobs Fair at Watford - Saturday 9th February 2019 9:30am – 1:00pm 
Location: Parmiter’s School, High Elms Lane, Watford, WD25 0UU 

Delegate registration survey - http://bit.ly/TRF9thFeb 
Teacher Recruitment Jobs Fair at Letchworth - Saturday 23rd March 2019 9:30am – 1:00pm 

Location: Fearnhill School, Icknield Way West, Letchworth, SG6 4BA 
Delegate registration survey - http://bit.ly/TRF23rdMarch 

 
Teacher Recruitment Jobs Fair at Cheshunt - Saturday 11th May 2019 9:30am – 1:00pm 

Location:  Goffs-Churchgate Academy, College Road, Cheshunt, EN8 9LY 
Delegate registration survey - http://bit.ly/TRF11thMay 

 
We will send you a reminder, FAQs and joining instructions with more detail just before the fair you have booked on to 
so that you don’t miss out on the day.   

 

https://www.teachinherts.com/
https://www.hertsforlearning.co.uk/
http://www.teachinherts.com/recruitment-events/hertfordshire-teacher-recruitment-fair-9-feb-2019.htm
http://bit.ly/TRF9thFeb
http://www.teachinherts.com/recruitment-events/hertfordshire-teacher-recruitment-fair-23-mar-2019.htm
http://bit.ly/TRF23rdMarch
http://www.teachinherts.com/recruitment-events/hertfordshire-teacher-recruitment-fair-11-may-2019.htm
http://bit.ly/TRF11thMay


 
 
 
 

 

Rewards and Recognition 
 
Teachers regularly issue Achievement Points to students who are Aiming High, Working Hard or Being Kind. 
Rewards and recognition of achievement are given out through Achievement Points, which are given each week we 
would like to congratulate the following students who have received Green and Yellow slips. 
 
 
Green Slips 
We would like to congratulate the following students who have received a Green Slip up to 17th January. 
 

Clemmie C 7A  Dylan H 8B  Aksana B 9A  Taylor B 10B 

Bradley E 7A  Alisha P 8B  Kacey C 9A  Mofe K 10C 

Abbie H 7A  Harvey B 8D  Roxana C 9A  Kajus S 10F 

Ella L 7A  Drew M 8G  Daniel F 9A    
Hollie C 7B  Shirley O 8H  Bailey H 9C    
Millie R 7B  Luka P 8H  Dylan M 9C    
Abbie C 7C     

Kiana M 9D    
Jocelyn C 7C     

Liam D 9G    
Eloise F 7C     

Amelia A 9H    
Cinar B 7D     

Dominic F 9H    
Tala C 7D          
Bethany C 7D          
Kiana C 7D          
Tabi M 7D          
Mia R 7D          
Carl C 7E          
Valesha O 7E          
Oliver B 7F          
Jack S 7F          
Sophia H 7G          
Sammi - Jo T 7G          
Megan H 7H          
Logan J 7H          
Olivia Y 7H          

 
 
 
 
 



     
 

      
                    
 

 
 
 

Everbridge (School Closure Notification System) 

With the winter season upon us we have to consider that in the case of severe and adverse weather conditions at 
some point we may have to close the school. This is always a very difficult decision but we have to balance the risks 
and the harm involved against the loss of school time or inconvenience. Decisions sometimes come at very short 
notice as new information comes to us therefore we try to communicate in as many ways as possible that the school is 
closed. 
  
One system we use alongside SchoolComms is Everbridge (it is useful to use two systems in case one fails on the 
day) but this does require you to register. Further to the school closure, the system is able to provide you with vital 
information on other incidents in your area as well as by school. Please use the link below and complete your details if 
you are interested in using this system. 
 

https://member.everbridge.net/index/892807736725489#/login  
 

We hope that we do not have to close the school this winter, we have systems in place to cope with the large site, but 
if it does happen we are equipped to inform you at the earliest opportunity. 
 
 
 

Dates for your Diary 2018/19 
 
Thursday 24 January – Year 11 Parents’ Evening (2), 4-7pm 
Thursday 31 January – KS5 Parents’ Evening, 4-7pm 
 
Thursday 7 February – Year 8 Options Evening, 5-7pm 
 
Half term holiday: Monday 18 February – Friday 22 February  
 

https://member.everbridge.net/index/892807736725489#/login


Thursday 28 February – Year 8 Parents’ Evening, 4-7pm 
 
Friday 8 March – Inset Day – school closed to students 
 
Friday 5 April – last day of term 
Easter holiday: Monday 8 April – Monday 22 April 2019 
Tuesday 23 April – First day of term (Week 2) 
 
Thursday 2 May – Year 10 Parents’ Evening 
Monday 6 May – Bank Holiday – school closed 
Half term holiday: Monday 27 May 2019 – Friday 31 May 2019 
 
Monday 3 – Friday 7 June – Year 10 Work Experience 
Thursday 20 June – Year 9 Parents’ Evening 
 
Thursday 4 July – Year 11 Prom, Knebworth Barns 
Monday 8 July – Year 6 Transition Evening, 6-8pm 
Thursday 11 July – Year 6 Transition Day 
Friday 12 July – Sports Day 
Monday 15 July – Presentation Evening, 6-8pm 
Friday 19 July – last day of term 
 
 
 
 


